
A Reflection from Bringing Home the Word… 
 

Responding to the Presence of  Spirit  
By John Gresham  
 

The Catechism of the Catholic Church lists several ways in which we come to 
know the Holy Spirit within the Church (CCC 688). First on the list is sacred 
Scripture, which the Spirit inspires. We grow in our relationship to the Spirit 
by hearing and responding to the voice of the Spirit speaking through the 
biblical writings.  
 

After Scripture, the Catechism lists Tradition and the magisterium as places 
we encounter the Holy Spirit. Reading the writings of the early Church fathers and studying the first 
Church councils, I was struck by the beauty and wisdom in their writings. I began to recognize 
Tradition as the Holy Spirit leading us into a deeper understanding of the mystery of Christ.  
 

After Scripture, Tradition, and the magisterium, the Catechism mentions the sacramental liturgy as a 
place we come to know the Holy Spirit. The work of the Spirit prepares us for the liturgy. In silence 
and prayer before Mass, we can receive this work of the Spirit, who will inspire faith and desire in 
our hearts.  
 

Next, the Spirit recalls the events and meaning of Christ’s coming. Through the readings, homily, 
and prayers of the Mass, Christ is manifested to us by the Holy Spirit as we recall what he has done 
for us. The Spirit makes that event present. Through the outpouring of the Holy Spirit, bread and 
wine are transformed into the Body and Blood of Christ.  
 

As we receive Christ in holy Communion, that same Spirit transforms us into members of the body 
of Christ. Responding to the energy of the Holy Spirit in the liturgy, we are transformed to become 
more like Christ in his love for God and others. †  
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6:30pm 

Weekdays 

See “Week at a Glance”  

6th Sunday of Easter - May 21st, 2017 

MARK YOUR CALENDARS! 
 

Thursday, May 25th at 7:30 pm is the Cathedral of the Holy Family Annual  
General Meeting. The meeting will be followed by a “Town Hall” style  

dialogue to discuss the next 5 year Parish Vision and Mission. 

VACATION BIBLE SCHOOL (VBS) 
 

VBS registration is now open! You can find registration forms at the concierge desk and at 

the parish office. The camp runs from 9:00 am to 12:00 noon the week of July 10th to 14th. The 
cost is $40 per child or $100 per family. Camper registration closes Sunday, June 11th.  

Adult, high school and youth (Gr. 6-8) volunteers are greatly needed. For more  
information or to volunteer, please contact Patsy: vbs@holyfamilycathedral.ca 
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CATHOLIC WOMEN’S LEAGUE: Inspired by the Spirit, Women Respond to God’s Call. Our next 
regular and last meeting of the year will be held Wednesday, June 14th. This will be our wind-up, so if you are 
able, please bring an appetizer to share with the group. We will have an elder join us for a Blanket Ceremony. 
Blanket exercise participants take on the role of Indigenous peoples in Canada. Standing on blankets represents the 
land. They walk through pre-contact, treaty making, colonization and resistance. We will also be holding our baby 

shower for the Pregnancy Option Center. The centre is always so appreciative of everything that is collected but offer a few 
suggestions: diapers sizes 1-6, wipes, baby clothes up to 24 months, receiving blankets, esp. big muslin kind, baby towels, and 
washcloths. All ladies of the parish are invited to join us. Members can continue to forward prayer requests to Diane Waldbillig 
who has agreed to continue this valuable service. We are still collecting (soft covered only) bibles for the Prison Ministry. Please bring 
them to the next executive or regular meeting. Please pray: a rosary to Our Lady, Mary, during this month of May; for safe return 
home to everyone who is travelling during this May long weekend. 

 

KNIGHTS OF COLUMBUS NEWS: At our last meeting/social, we had a presentation by Lori Harrison of 
the Legacy Ridge Foundation (Mary’s Hope). The work done by Fr. David and this group demonstrates how 
conscientious people step in to fill needs in our society and volunteer their time and talents for the betterment of our 
people. This was followed by a film presentation and a lively discussion involving our members in a social setting. It 
was a great opportunity for fraternity and to meet other Knights. Throughout the summer, we will be busy serving at 

the bar for weddings and events. Please volunteer to serve by calling one of the captains - Shawn, (306) 229-9549; John (306) 229-
2019; Gil (306) 220-0922; or Darren (306) 227-5201. Our council is again providing scholarships for graduating students, children of 
Knights, attending post-secondary educational institutions. Contact our GK, Allan, (306) 652-1583 for applications. At our next 
meeting on Tuesday, June 6th, we will be holding elections for the new executive. Please contact Gil, advising that you are 
willing to let your name stand or that you wish to nominate a fellow Knight. GET INVOLVED, PLEASE! BSYC needs a person 
with knowledge of suspended ceilings to help with the church repairs, or to put in a bid to do the job. Contact Dick, (306) 373-0002. 
Visit www.knightsofcolumbus8215.com for more info or contact Rylan, (306) 260-5795, to have notice of your event posted. 
 

HAPPY LONG WEEKEND: Please note, the parish office will be closed Monday, May 22nd. We reopen 
Tuesday, May 23rd at 9:00 am. 
 

EUCHARISTIC ADORATION: All are welcome to a quiet time of prayer before the Blessed Sacrament 
Thursday, May 25th starting at 7:00 pm in the Queen of Peace chapel.  
 

DEVOTION TO OUR LADY OF PERPETUAL HELP: All are welcome Wednesdays at 7:00 pm to a devotion to 
Our Lady of Perpetual Help in the Queen of Peace Chapel. This devotion includes the Rosary, Novena prayers and Mass. 
 

PARISH PICTORIAL DIRECTORY: All those who had their pictures taken up to the end of March, your photos 
are now ready for pick up at the parish office. For those who wish to submit a family photo, please email your photo to 
dpolzen@holyfamilycathedral.ca as a large JPEG by Friday, May 26th. Please note, there is a fee of $16.50 for those who submit 
a photo to cover the cost of the directory. 
 

FOREVER IN MOTION FITNESS CLASSES FOR OLDER ADULTS: There will be no session Monday, May 
22nd. Our final three sessions will be on Thursday, May 25th, Monday, May 29th and Thursday, June 1st at 10:00 am at Holy 
Family Cathedral. For our final session on June 1st, please bring a healthy snack to share with your friends. For more information, 
contact: Linda: (306) 242-8409 or Diane: (306) 370-6682.  
 

MOM'S MORNING OUT (MMO): Tuesday, May 23rd, moms will be visiting while children play! There will be snacks to 
share! And at our Tuesday May 30th session, our group will have a discussion "All about Mary" lead by Natasha Bzdel. There will 
be snacks, visiting and play time too!  
 

HOLY YOGA: classes are cancelled on Monday, May 22nd and Thursday, May 25th but Tuesday, May 23rd there will be 
a class at 9:30 am. Classes resume as usual the week of May 29th. There will be A Day Away with Diane Waldbillig and Elaine 
Zakreski at Queen’s House on Saturday, June 10th. The theme is “Finding Joy in Imperfection” and will be a time to connect 
with ourselves, other women and our God. There will be time for spiritual dialogue, contemplative prayer, and gentle Holy Yoga 
giving us rest for our bodies, minds and spirits. For more information, contact Diane at: dianew@holyyoga.net or (306) 370-6682.  
 

CREATIVE LOITERING: Everyone is welcome to drop in on Thursdays from 10:00 am until 12 noon in the Area of 
Welcome near the fireplace. Coffee and tea will be provided. Come for a cup of friendship. We are a Holy Family.  
 

SMALL CHRISTIAN COMMUNITY SCRIPTURE STUDY continues on Thursdays at 10:00 am in the Bishop 
Pocock room at Holy Family Cathedral. Join us as we share our lives, pray and laugh together as we break open the Word of the 
Sunday readings. Call Diane: (306) 668-1085. 
 

SPRINGS OF LIVING WATER: A Catholic Charismatic Prayer Group that meets every Wednesday at 7:00 pm. Contact 
Don at: (306) 374-4766 or donlalonde@sasktel.net.  
 

FRIENDSHIP INN VOLUNTEERING: Once a month, a group of parishioners from Holy Family Cathedral volunteers 
for a shift at Friendship Inn. Sign-up sheet for the months of June, July and August are now available in the Area of Welcome. Our 
next volunteer opportunity is on: Sunday, June 18th from 11:30-2:00 pm. 

mailto:donlalonde@sasktel.net
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SPAIN PILGRIMAGE: There are a few seats remaining for the Pilgrimage taking place beginning September 20th. Our 
tour bus will be all Holy Family participants and therefore will include daily devotions and additional time spent at Fatima. For 
more information, please contact Fr. David at david@holyfamilycathedral.ca or to book your trip call Deedee at D and D Travel 
at (306) 955-1414. 
 

2018 PILGRIMAGE TO THE HOLY LAND: Join Fr. David and a group of faithful as they embark on a pilgrimage 
to the Holy Land October 3rd - 11th with an optional four night tour extension to Jordan. Pilgrims will visit such places as Jaffa, 
Caesarea, Nazareth, Cana, Tiberius, the Sea of Galilee, Capernaum, Bethlehem, the Mount of Olives, and the Via Dolorosa. Mass 
will be celebrated at St. Peter's in Jaffa, the Church of the Beatitudes in Tabgha, the Church of the Nativity in Bethlehem, the 
Church of St. John the Baptist in Ein Karem and the Church of the Holy Sepulchre in Jerusalem. The optional tour extension will 
explore Madaba known as the city of Mosaics, Mt. Nebo - where Moses saw the promised land, Petra - the stone carved city and 
one of the new wonders of the world, Wadi Rum - the desert where "Lawrence of Arabia" was filmed and also learn the history of 
the Bedouin people, and Amman - known as the White City. If you desire a brochure with detailed itinerary as well as pricing, 
please contact Fr. David at david@holyfamilycathedral.ca . We know this tour will be a complete sell out so be sure to act soon! 
 

PARISH COUNCIL NOMINATIONS AND ELECTIONS: The time has come once again for our Parish Pastoral 
Council Nominations and Elections. The Call for Nominations begins this Sunday, May 21st and ends Thursday, May 25th 
at 3:00 pm. Nomination forms will be available at all three Sunday Masses and from the parish office. On Sunday, June 4th, a list 
of nominees will be published. Voting will take place beginning Sunday, June 11th until Thursday, June 15th at 3:00 pm. We ask 
you to prayerfully consider the nominations and plan on casting your ballot! 
 

SANCTUM SURVIVOR 36 HOUR CHALLENGE: The second annual Sanctum Survivor 36 Hour Challenge is taking 
place in Saskatoon on June 2nd and 3rd. Sanctum Care Group is a not-for-profit charitable organization whose goal is to provide 
care for people who fall between the gaps of available care who are affected with HIV. Sanctum Survivor is a unique, two-part 
event. First, local celebrities attempt to survive on the streets of Saskatoon for 36 hours. Bishop Don proved himself to be a very 
worthy survivor in last year's event. The second part of the event is a formal reception on Saturday, June 3rd. For anyone wanting 
to know more or to purchase tickets for the reception, visit www.sanctumcaregroup.com  
 

PARISH NURSING INFORMATION FORUM: will be held at Zion Lutheran Church this Wednesday, May 24th 
from 7:00 pm to 9:30 pm. This is an inter-church event and is open to anyone interested in exploring the role of the Church in 
health and healing. For more information contact Mona at (306) 978-1951, Elain at (306) 652-4524, or email: p.nursing@sasktel.net 
 

WORLD WARS TOUR: Join Fr. Maurice Fiolleau from the Prince Albert Diocese on an exclusive 17 day (October 1st to 
17th) History Tour of World War I and World War II, featuring an all Canadian perspective on the war history. Visit Brussels, 
Bruges, Ghent, Bastogne, Luxembourg, Reims, St. Malo, Mont St. Michel, Juno Beach, Vimy Ridge, Flanders Field, Ypres, the 
Menin Gate and much more. There are only 19 seats left! For more info, please contact Fr. Maurice Fiolleau at (1-306) 960-5834 or 
Tom Brothwell at the CAA office in Prince Albert (1-306) 764-6858. 

                                                 Youth Ministry 
 

Spring is wrapping up quickly! Be sure to check online for our full schedule.  
Visit the parish website and download YG Calendar Winter/ Spring 2017 (under parish forms).  

 

 INTERMEDIATE YOUTH GROUP (grades 6-8): Momentum Youth Rally-Great things! 
  Saturday, May 27th, 9:00 am—9:00 pm at ED Feehan High School  
 

 SENIOR YOUTH GROUP (for all high school students and young adults): F2F Youth & Young adult 

retreat - June 3rd & 4th - We need YOU at this retreat. Please register today! The deadline to register 
has been held over to Tuesday, May 23rd. If we do not have enough registrations, we will have to cancel this 

retreat (don’t let that happen – register ASAP!).  
    Full registration, retreat information, and ways to volunteer are at www.holyfamilycathedral.ca  

  Click on the “Youth & Young adult retreat” link. 
 Contact Amanda for more info on either of these youth ministry events. 
 

We are always in need of volunteers to support our Youth 

Ministry programs. To learn more about becoming a volunteer or 
team member, please contact Amanda McQuaid. Food, 

fellowship and training will be provided. 

      Contact Amanda McQuaid, Youth Minister, at: 

                   HFYoucath 

   amanda@holyfamilycathedral.ca 

   Work: 306-659-5804  Cell: 306-717-0085 (text only, please) 

CHECK OUT OUR NEW BLOGS! 
Looking for something to do this long weekend? Take a minute to read our new blogs! Read what our very 

own Linda has to say about her experience visiting Fatima and discover, through the lens of the amazing Jim, the 

incredible work of our many volunteers here at the Cathedral. 

You can find them at: http://holyfamilycathedral.ca/blogs 

tel:(306)%20960-5834
tel:(306)%20764-6858
http://www.holyfamilycathedral.ca


WEEK AT A GLANCE 
 

Mon May 22nd   Victoria Day—Parish Office Closed 
 

Tue May 23rd  Mom’s Morning Out     9:30am 
   Holy Yoga      9:30am 
   No 12:15 Mass 

 
Wed May 24th  Weekday Mass (+Phil and Jeanne Noonan)  12:15pm 
   Springs of Living Water Prayer Group   7:00pm 
   Devotion to Our Lady of Perpetual Help   7:00pm 
 

Thurs May 25th  Craft Guild                 9:30am 
   Forever in Motion                                10:00am 
   Small Christian Community Prayer              10:00am 
   Creative Loitering                10:00am 
   Weekday Mass (Gerald Barrie)  12:15pm 
   Golden Age Club                 1:00pm 
   Eucharistic Adoration                             7:00pm 
   Holy Family Annual General Meeting   7:30pm 
 

Fri May 26th       Mass at Sherbrooke (+Ernest Jobin)            10:00am 
   Weekday Mass (+Gordon Dziendzielowski)   12:15pm 
 

Sat May 27th   Reconciliation                            11:00am 

Baptism (Infants): Please contact    
Andy Korvemaker.    

Christian Initiation (RCIA): Please 
contact Andy Korvemaker. 

Confirmation and First Eucharist:   
Please contact Andy Korvemaker. 

Marriage: Contact Father David at 
least one year prior to the anticipated 
date of marriage.  

Marriage Preparation: March 3rd & 
4th, 2017. Please call the parish office 
at (306) 659-5800. 

Reconciliation:11:00am - 11:30am 
on Saturdays or by appointment. 
 

Communion to Homebound &    
Elderly: Contact Garth Horn. 
 

Facility Rentals: Jim Nakoneshny 
jim@holyfamilycathedral.ca 
 

To add people to the prayer list:  
please contact the Parish Office     
during the week at (306) 659-5800. 

 

 The Sick 
Emery Hirsch                   Cecil Dust              

Tony Carreiro             Al Molle 

Delores Wolfe                     Nash Jacob 

David Pitka                  Blanche Ulrich 

Margaret Gartner   Rose Boechler 

Filomena Santoro          Owen Stephens           

Nolan Barnes             David Casavant             

Kate Gardner               Dale White                     

Mary Martinez                   Allan Ecker                 

Kayden Kot                   Caroline Hamm 

Cheryl Crofford              Fr. Les Paquin                                                                              

Preston Dyck                         Ron Ecker              

Diane Boehm                    Greg Deibert 

Deb Silbernagel                  Brie Phillips           

Rosemarie Labrecque            Melody Hill                           

Rico Pana                      Robyn Stimson                              

Anne Wille                              Ed Szabo           

Marcella Voeltz           Walter Novakoski 

Jackie Perrault             Deanna Rowland 
 

Recently Deceased 

 
Stewardship Corner 

 

Those who obey the commandments, 
Jesus says in today’s Gospel, are the 
ones who really love Him. Does my 

stewardship reveal my love for Jesus? 
 

Follow us on Twitter 
 

Holy Family @weareholyfamily 
 

Fr. David @FrDavid1 
 

Andy Korvemaker @akorvemaker  

www.holyfamilycathedral.ca 

MINISTRY SCHEDULE – May 28th, 2017  
MINISTRY 9:00 AM 11:30 AM 6:30 PM 

Coordinator Glen B Paulette S Gerard O 

Greeters 

 
 

 

Ushers 
 
 

Concierge 

Desk Minister 

Heather F     Margie D 

Renee C         Terry C 

 

Bernard K    Gailene K 

Marina P        Donna B 

 

Gene W 

Matthew M  Robert M 

Linda M    Samantha M 

 

Tom S          Nathan S 

Murray W       Allan R 

 

Shelly T 

Melanie W 

Tammy S 

 

Doug S 

Gerard O 

 

Greg M 

Altar Servers John Paul W 

Victoria P 

Elizabeth W 

Katerina W 

Ally R 

Connor K 

Tristan W 

Alexis W 

Kirstyn R 

Claire S 

Robyn P 

Jordan K 

Commentator Rosalie L Marlene B Lillian R 

Lectors Nicole P 

Tom F 

Jillian T 

Molisa S 

Phil M 

Adrienne B 

Extra 

Ordinary 

Ministers of 

Communion 

Doreen C    Solange B 

Bernie R             Pat B 

Bob B         Colleen G 

Larry G            Ken M 

Lise M            Mark M 

Mark I          Daniel M 

Joise G          David F 

Carine P 

Dianne M          Jean F 

Ella H              Brian R 

Dave B   Mariette M-B 

Heather D     Gwen K 

Raymond B     Alicia Z 

Pat L              Terry K 

Stephanie T     Naty M 

Connie M       Tracy H 

Theresa R 

Tammy S 

Molisa S 

Patty S 

Wayne S 

Doris S 

Marlene B 

Connie T 

Children’s  

Liturgy 

Team 1: Alyssa C 

Trina G  Emily K 

Martine B 

Team 3:       Mandy W 

Deandra S  

Jillian R 

Maryina I 

Sacristan  

Assistant 

Patsy P Connie M Lynn O 

Year to Date Cash Flow - March 31, 2017 

Sunday Collections (Pre-Authorized Giving Included)          $    184,124 

Loose Collections          17,754 

Other Revenue                      104,338 

Less: Expenses                      279,479 

Less: Mortgage Payments (Principal & Interest)             $      35,073 

Surplus / (Deficit)              $     (8,336) 

   Remaining Debt as of March 31st, 2017:   $2,613,383 




